



      Tumwater High School Alumni Association




Board Planning Meeting/Annual Meeting Minutes





       March 3, 2015, 6:30 PM






    THS Library

1.    Board Attendees:  Jim Ishihara (64) President; Bill Curtis (62) Vice-President; Janet Ishihara (65) Secretary; Pam Sapp (69) Treasurer; Louisa Shimamoto (75) Activities Chair; Rock Boardman (64) Communications Chair; Dan Parsons (65) Scholarship Chair; Melissa Beard (91) Membership Chair.

      a.  Guest Attendees:  Judi Hambrick (66) and Vonda Marcum (70).

2.    Meeting was called to order by Jim Ishihara, President at 6:30 PM.

3.    Secretary:  m/s/p to dispense with reading of the minutes.

4.    Treasurer’s report by Pam sent via email.

       OPERATING ACCOUNT


01/31/2015
Beginning Balance





$5,061.04




Deposits:




Membership (11-renew)




$   275.00




Homecoming BBQ (sale of leftover meat)


$     35.00




2015 Golf Tournament





Hole Sponsors (2)




$   400.00




Expenses:




Tumwater Valley Golf Club (tourney deposit)
           -$   100.00




Transfer to savings (memberships)


           -$   110.00


02/28/2015
Ending Balance





$5,561.04

      SAVINGS ACCOUNT


02/28/2015
Balance






$5,128.11

5.    Activities Chair:  Louisa to arrange for Kathy Boyd-Mantis to present information regarding graphics/posters, and alumni wear at the next meeting.  Idea of a band or recorded fight song to be played during the 4th of July parade.

6.    Membership Chair:  24 current members, 24 not current members, 2 lifetime, and 4 free.  Possible approaches to acquire new members is to target class reunions by helping them establish contact lists.  Membership form and congratulation letters could be put in graduation kits.

7.    Communications Chair:  Newsletter is done and will be on the website.  

8.    Old Business:  

      a.  Annual meeting/elections voted for 3 year terms for the following positions:  Secretary, Janet Ishihara m/s/p; Communications Chair, Rock Boardman m/s/p; Scholarship Chair; Dan Parsons m/s/p.

      b.  Notices to potential and past golfers and sponsors have been sent out.  We all need to actively promote the event to maximize potential return for our scholarship fund!  Now that we are recognized as a “non-profit charitable organization” we can apparently get free advertising via local media (who has contacts?  who can get this done?). 

9.    New Business:  We need to name our newsletter.

10.  Next board meeting:  April 7, 2015 at 6:30 PM at THS Career Office or THS Library.

11.  Meeting adjourned at 7:40 PM, m/s/p.

